
TERM  DATES


Term 3

Mon 25 Jul - Fri 30 Sep


Term 4

Mon 17 Oct-Thu 15 Dec


St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165


e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 

Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 3 Week 7								 Friday 9 September 2022

EVENTS

Uniform Sale

Tue 13 Sept


NP Cross Country

Wed 21 Sept


Meals for Freezer

Wed 21 Sept


School Mass

Sun 25 Sept, 10.30am


Calendar Orders Close

Mon 26 Sept


Taranaki Cross 
Country

Wed 28 Sept


School Disco

Thur 29 Sept

From the Principals Desk...
It’s been so nice to have 
people onsite today supporting 
our cross country.  Thank you 
t o a l l t h e p a r e n t s a n d 
grandparents that came along 
to suppor t our ch i ld ren .  
Although we’ve held our annual 
cross country for the past two 
years you just can’t beat that 
cheer from mum or dad as you 
are  racing.  I am once again 
super proud of the children, 
especially their attitude, their 
determination and the grit they 
displayed today to get across 
that finish line.  Thanks Ms 
Lynskey and Mr Stirling for 
organising another great event.


I’m really excited to announce 
that Mrs Tracy Turner will be 
joining the St John Bosco 
teaching team next term.  
Tracy will fill our maternity 
l e a v e p o s i t i o n f o r t h e 
remainder of Term 4 and also 
a l l o f 2 0 2 3 i n R o o m 
Kawakawa. Tracy is currently a 
team leader in the middle 
school at Inglewood Primary 
School. She has 10 years 
teaching experience in the 
junior school and will be a 
perfect addition to our junior 
team. We look forward to 
welcoming Tracy to our staff 
soon.


Ms Melanie Lynskey and 
myself will share the teaching 
position in Room Totara over 
Term 4 whilst we appoint a 
replacement for Mr Stirling who 
is very soon heading to Hong 
Kong.  Mel and I are really 
looking forward to spending a 
term in our senior school.   
Thankfully I’ll have a 6 week 
b r e a k t o r e c o v e r o v e r 
summer…


I would like to pass on a 
sincere thank you from the SJB 
Community to all of our winter 
sports coaches over Term 3.  
Thank you for encouraging, 
supporting and motivating the 
SJB kids to be the best 
sportsperson they can be.  
Thank you for the many hours 
of voluntary work and service 
you have undertaken for our 
community. 


Congratulations to our three 
Year 5 /6 Literacy Quiz Teams 
that took part in the regional 
literacy quiz on Tuesday.  The 
three teams had a great day 
away competing against other 
schools and answering lots of 
quest ions about spec i f ic 
children’s books.  


Families should have received 
their codes to access school 
photos from photolife. If you 
haven’t check your spam folder 
or let us know so we can follow 
it up.


Our School App from school 
apps NZ is no longer used.  
We are only communicating 
and sharing details via the 
HERO App or Seesaw.  If you 
feel you are not get t ing 
notifications please check your 
devices are logged into both of 
these apps.


In week 10 we will be releasing 
our end of term progress 
reports focused on Reading, 
M a t h , I n q u i r y L e a r n i n g , 
Religious Education and PE.  
Keep an eye out for emails or 
notifications via HERO.


Thank you to our Community 
Group who have purchased a 
shipping container to use as 
our bike storage shed. The 
funds raised during our golf 
day and other fundraising 
activities have provided the 
funds to purchase this.  You’ll 
notice the blue one gone soon 
and our new one onsite soon 
after.


Thanks for your ongoing 
support.  I haven’t shared this 
for a while, but I'd really like to 
reinforce that my door / our 
door is always open and we 
are here to help and listen.  I 
really enjoy it when people pop 
in and say hi or have a quick 
ca tch up . Have a g rea t 
weekend.  God Bless you all.


S e c o n d h a n d u n i f o r m 
wanted  - As a part of our 
service to the community we 
currently organise second hand 
uniform sales. We have a need 
in our school community for 
good condition second hand 

uniform items in a selection of 
sizes.  We are seeking any 
school uniform you may no 
longer need to include in our 
next second hand uniform 
sale. It would be greatly 
appreciated if you were able to 
hand i t in to Andrea a t 
reception. 


Next second hand school 
uniform sale: Next Tuesday 
13th September after school.


‘Save The Date' - School 
D i s c o - T h u r s d a y 2 9 t h 
September We are excited to 
announce that some of our 
year 6 students, with the 
support of the community 
group, are organising a school 
disco for the students at the 
end of term.

Juniors (years 1-3): 5:30pm - 
6:30pm
Seniors (years 4-6): 6:45pm - 
7:45pm
More details to follow soon


M e a l s f o r f r e e z e r - 
Wednesday 21st September - 
The community group has 
offered to make meals for the 
school freezer to support 
families.  More hands make 
light work, if you would like to 
help we will be meeting at 
6:30pm on Wednesday 21st 
September in the school staff 
room.
 


mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz
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Our School Core Values

Love		 Resilience		 Co-operation			 Service

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AT SJB 
THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION SEPTEMBER 2022:  Abolition of the Death Penalty


 We pray that the death penalty, which attacks the dignity of the human person, may be legally abolished in 
every country 

Class Mass
Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms.   We invite and encourage you to attend these 
Masses where possible.

Week 8 Wednesday 14th Sept Pohutukawa / Kowhai

Week 9 Wednesday 21st Sept Karaka / Rimu

Sunday 25th Sept School Mass   10:30 am   OLHC

Week 10 Wednesday 28th Sept Kawakawa, Koromiko, Puriri

Social Justice Week


One of the goals of Social Justice Week is to highlight a 
relevant issue that New Zealanders are facing. Racism is a 
tough issue because it can be confronting. The only way that 
Social Justice Week will be successful is if we all agree to 
learn and choose to take action in our own lives to make the 
world a better place. Here are some inspirational leaders 
who through their words and actions have shown us how we 
can become one in Christ. 

First Holy Communion 
We have 23 students who will receive the Blessed Sacrament of Eucharist this month.  Please pray for 
them as they begin this next step in their faith journey. 



Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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School Mass

We are excited to be able to have a school lead Mass on Sunday 25th September at 
10:30am at OLHC. We hope you will be able to join us. 

Reminder:  Food bank collection at every weekend mass, including school mass.

FIRST COMMUNION HELPERS URGENTLY STILL NEEDED PLEASE!!
 
Coming up in September we will be celebrating the Sacrament of First Communion with our Parish community.  We have 
over 90 children preparing for this Sacrament.  As has been a tradition here in our parish we ask parents of children who 
celebrated this Sacrament the previous year to help with the hospitality side of the celebration in St Joseph’s Church Hall 
on the day of the Mass.  This involves:
• Being in the kitchen before Mass as families bring their food in

• Warming up food as required during Mass

• Setting up the First Communicants table with some of the ‘pary food’ families will be bringing

• Setting up food on tables in the supper room

• Serving tea and coffee as people arrive

• Clearing off empty plates

• Dishes and tidy up of kitchen/hall area after the celebration

 
This is a lovely way of helping make the celebration such a special day for the children and families involved. Please 
consider helping out!!  It would be great if we have representatives from all three of our Catholic primary schools.  
 
We require helpers urgently for the following Mass: 

• Sunday 18th September at 10.30am (Mass is at OLHC and celebration at St Joseph’s Church Hall afterwards)  

Approximate time of help needed 11am - 2.30pm (about 5 helpers needed)

 
Please email me with your offers of help! 

Karen Maclean youngfamilyminister@catholicparishnp.nz Young Families Minister, Catholic Parish of New Plymouth

SACRAMENT STRAND


We are now learning in the Sacrament Strand of RE.  Our overarching statement for the school is 


I	see	the	Sacredness	of	God	in	people	and	in	all	things.	

mailto:youngfamilyminister@catholicparishnp.nz


Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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THE SEVEN SACRAMENTS 

THIS TERM WE ARE THIS TERM WE ARE THIS TERM WE ARE LEARNINGLEARNINGLEARNING ABOUT... ABOUT... ABOUT...    



Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best 
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Kia Ora Whanau,

Have you heard about our Calendar Art?

In celebration of our Art Inquiry Learning during Term 3, we would like to offer you the 
unique opportunity to purchase your child’s artistic masterpiece in the form of a 2023 
calendar. 

You also have the opportunity to purchase affordable Cards, Diaries, Mouse Mats and 
Sketch Pads. If you would prefer to upload your own personal individual or family photo - 
this is also an option.
These make unique Christmas gifts for family and friends and are perfect for posting 
overseas.
Samples of these products can be viewed in the school office.
Each product is made from your own child’s artwork. 
Your child’s teacher will share their artwork with you via Seesaw in the next coming weeks.
 

Prices are as follows:
Calendar -  $12 
Greeting Cards - $12 
Sketch Pad - $14 
Diary - $16
Mouse mat - $15 

Follow these instructions to place your order online:
1/. Go to www.kidsartworks.com
2/. Use the Entrance Code: KZ1589
3/. Enter your child's room & name when prompted.
(Please note you can order for family members in different 
classes by selecting ‘Change Student’.)
 

The order is open from today - until Monday 26th September 2022, closing at - 9am.
Payment can be made over the website via credit card or account2account.
The small proceeds we make as a school from our ‘Calendar Art’ will be used to bless
The Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions, the wonderful founding order of our school.
 

If you have any questions please contact the 
school office.
Ph (06) 758 3165 or email 
 office@sjb.school.nz 
 

Thank you for your support.
Ngā mihi nui
SJB Staff 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kidsartworks.com_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=0jPs4fDHc2sJA3ic9ClAtWubjYi0-1NfHVHAVpT3wb4&m=kOhAidsCsPn3Bxo2rLyDtEC8gQxGsZjPrQeKh5A5JDEzwys5oUqjiL0nUPBdKK76&s=gePKAZ1JOfyCLpAyouvYSvlgKbVOFFpF1A-8Jdgzvg0&e=
https://rndm.org.nz/
https://www.google.com/search?q=st+john+bosco&oq=st+john+bosco&aqs=chrome..69i57j46i175i199i512l2j0i512l6j0i457i512.3149j0j15&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
mailto:office@sjb.school.nz


Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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  Attendance Dues Information – September 2022 
 
❖ Thank you to all families who have made payment or made contact and organised 

payment arrangements for Attendance Dues this year. 
 
❖ The 4th and final statement for Attendance Dues 2022 and any arrears for this year 

and previous years will be emailed or posted by the end of this week. Emails will be 
sent from Diocese of Palmerston North Attendance Dues Team 
dues@pndiocese.org.nz and may appear in your junk/spam folder. 

 
❖ One-off payments by credit card or debit card (Visa or Mastercard only) can be made 

using our website: www.pndiocese.org.nz/education/dues.  
 
❖ The due date for payment is on 30th September 2022 unless payment arrangement is 

in place. 
 
❖ We are happy to advise payment options that will help your family to pay your 

Attendance Dues.   Please contact the Dues team before 30th September 2022 to 
discuss this with you.   

 
Our contact details are as follows: 
 

0800 200 208; or 
dues@pndiocese.org.nz   

 



131 Powderham Street 
06 757 5609 / admin@nks.co.nz / nicholsonslawyers.co.nz
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Lyndsay Mussen 
Investment Adviser

Dave Fuller 
Investment Adviser

lyndsay.mussen@forsythbarr.co.nz 
027 339 3894

dave.fuller@forsythbarr.co.nz 
021 813 751 NP
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forsythbarr.co.nz

For a no-obligation chat about how we can help you manage your 
wealth and invest with confidence, call us today. 

For a second opinion, call us first

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


